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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter – 8th June 2018
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘curiosity.  Well done to the following children:

Reception: Jack Howdon         Year 1: Alfie Lee            Year 2: Jessica Walton     
Year 3: Rhio Humphries    Year 4: Dylan Bowman     Year 5: Jonny Cleugh       Year 6: Imogen Colledge
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 3 for the best attendance this week!
Whole school attendance: our whole school attendance is 96.3%!! Keep it up everyone!
This terms attendance class race:

	Reception
	94.9%
	
	Year 3
	95.4%

	Year 1
	94.7%
	
	Year 4
	93.7%

	Year 2
	96.6%
	
	Year 5
	95.8%

	
	
	
	Year 6
	95.4%


Child Safety Week 

· As part of Child Safety Week 4th – 10th June, The Word are offering Online Safety Session for parents to provide advice and guidance around keeping children safe online - Further information can be found at http://theworduk.org/whats-on/keeping-your-child-safe-online/     

· The Local Safeguarding Children Board have made us aware of the potential dangers associated with the use of the app “Tellonym”. The app is available as a free download and is not regulated.

Tellonym advertises itself as  “ the most honest place on the internet. See what your friends think of you, answer anonymous questions and ask others the things you have never dared ...”. 
The facility to allow anonymous postings has seen users (of any age) post a wide range of inappropriate messages, comments and photographs which have caused upset and distress to children and young people using the application which has required intervention from the police and other services.

· We politely ask that Reception and Key Stage 1 pupils are brought to the school yard by adults and not older siblings. 

Staffing for September 2018
We are delighted to inform you of the class teachers for the next academic year:
Reception – Miss Howe 

Year 1 – Miss Pendleton (who is returning from her travels)  Year 2 – Miss West 

Year 3 – Miss Tindale
Year 4 – Mrs Lockhart
Year 5 – Mrs Brooks
Year 6 – Mr Chipchase 

Our Teaching Assistants will support children across the school. 
Online payments 

We are well on the way to providing an online payment system for dinners and school visits and will introduce the new system as soon as possible. 
Important Dates  
	


Tues 12th June – Year 1 visit to Whitley Bay
9.30am Thurs 14th June – Year 5 class assembly 

If you have misplaced your end of year dates letter please contact Mrs Huntley in the school office. 
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